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On January 30, 2016, Rev. George Augustus Stallings Jr., the national co-chair of American Clergy 
Leadership Conference (ACLC), spoke to about 100 ministers in London. Rev. Stallings’ presentation 
was electrifying. His speech revived the hearts of the clergy and FFWPU members present. 
 
The event was held at the Lancaster Gate headquarters of FFWPU United Kingdom and was also the 
occasion for the establishment of the Assembly of British Clergy.  The program was organized by Mrs. 
June Darby [Perrin], the first national leader of the Unification Movement in the UK. About 100 clergy 
participated. 
 
The program was electrifying. 
 
According to Mrs. Darby, “Rev. Stallings gave a brilliant and inspired and inspiring talk to the ministers, 
more than fulfilling my hopes. He really helped them to understand True Parents’ heart, vision and 
teaching and mission, for which I am deeply, deeply grateful.” 
 
Robin Marsh commented: “I loved the preaching style of Rev. Stallings. His expressions were exciting. ‘I 
am joining the dots,’ ‘Fasten your seat belts,’ ‘For some of you we are going into rocky ground.’ And at 
one point, when he challenged them with ‘new wine,’ everyone became more thoughtful about how the 
Divine Principle transcends regular Christian teaching.” 
 



“I was so moved to hear Rev. Stallings’ inspired presentation in Lancaster Gate,” commented Alexander 
Herzer. “I think it was astounding. Rev. Stallings is such a wonderful son of God and True Parents.  His 
love of Jesus and True Father’s insights all made it a privilege to be present.” 
 

 
 
Joanna Hartl commented, “I am so excited to have met Rev. Stallings, and feel like a small child again, 
wondering what God has prepared next, just around the corner, as the recent meeting with clergy opens 
up a whole new dimension of what God is expecting us [all] to do in the future!” 
 
“Rev. Stallings’ visit was a great success. He deeply moved the hearts of the clergy,” remarked John 
O’Neill. “This program laid the foundations for genuine growth and development with our minister 
outreach in the UK.” 
 
“One pastor came up to me and asked me to please come and educate and bless his church as soon as 
possible,” said Mrs. Darby. “Another lady pastor asked to become a member of our Association of British 
Clergy. 
 
In summary, Mrs. Darby wrote, “I am amazed and deeply grateful to Rev. Stallings, for he has a unique 
gift, the ability to transform people of faith, to ignite them, especially Christians, and he is helping our 
[FFWPU] members to renew their faith, hope and fighting spirit, including myself.” 
 
 


